
From: Sarah Milligan 

Sent: Wednesday, 19 February 2020 3:38 PM 
To: Cora Groenewegen 

Subject: RE: Invitation to comment on the proposed amendment to the Legal Profession Uniform 
Admission Rules 2015 relating to the removal of the word 'fame' 

 

Dear Cora  
 
The Legal Practitioners Admission Board of the Northern Territory considered your email dated 
6 December 2019 at its meeting held 18 February 2020. 
 
The Board agreed in principle with the initiative to remove the word "fame" from the Legal 
Profession Admission Rules 2015. The Board however considers that it is preferable to maintain 
uniformity in all jurisdictions in respect of provisions relating to admission of legal practitioners. The 
Board was of the view that such a change should only be made once all jurisdictions agreed to adopt 
the change and if it were made contemporaneously with a corresponding change in all Australian 
jurisdictions so that uniformity with admission rules in all jurisdictions is maintained. 
 
Regards  
 
Registrar Sarah Milligan  

Registrar of the Supreme Court / Director of Higher Courts / Notary Public  

Supreme Court of the Northern Territory  

Department of the Attorney-General and Justice  

Northern Territory Government 

 

Ground Floor, Supreme Court, State Square, Darwin 

GPO Box 3946, Darwin, NT 0801 
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